>

=¥ SRare
et~
="

Furen International School

e 12 B % % %

| DECEMBER 2024 |

It is literally true that you can succeed best -
and quickest by helping others to succeed. P
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THE DECEMBER
IELTS EXAM IS
LESS THAN A
WEEK AWAY!

The IELTS exam at FIS is
scheduled for December
5th and 7th, just a few
days away! We wish all
our students the bestin
meeting their
requirements for FIS
graduation and university
entrance.

We encourage all
students to make the
most of the remaining
time to focus on refining
any areas that may need
attention before the
exam with the support of
your teachers.

STUDENT LI YIYUAN & LI CHAORUI
RECIEVES UNCONDITIONAL
ADMISSION OFFER TO

THE UNIVERSITY OF MELBOURNE

Congratulations to students Li Yiyuan and
Li Chaorui on receiving admission offer
letters from the University of Melbourne,
ranked number 1 in Australia and 13th
worldwide according to the QS World
University Rankings 2025. This
achievement was no easy feat for both,
and the school has witnessed the hard
work and dedication they have put into
reaching their goal. We are thrilled that
their efforts have finally borne fruit and
would like to commend them on their

success.

Chaorui and Yiyuan have chosen to

— Napoleon Hill
Check out what is NEW

during these months!
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DECEMEBER
SCHOOL HOLIDAY

03

WINTER HIKING
WITH

FIS HIKING CLUB
1/12T0 7/12

As November draws to a
close, it marks the
beginning of the
December school holiday.
You have all done a great
job pushing through the
semester—now it is time
to take a well-deserved
break and enjoy the
things you have been
wanting to do before the
next sprint.

The FIS Hiking Club’s first
overseas trip will take
place during the first week
of December, with Japan
as the first destination.

Senior Principal Li Wei, a
seasoned member of the
Hiking Club, will
personally accompany the
students on this exciting
adventure. The group will
hike through iconic sites
such as Enoshima Island,
Mount Moiwa, Noboribetsu
Hell Valley, and more,
offering breathtaking
views that will leave
participants with
unforgettable memories.

Take good care of
yourself and see you guys
in the next Semester!

Li Yiyuan
Stydent of 202 coort
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pursue a Bachelor of Science, and the

school looks forward to seeing how they
shape their paths and create the futures

they desire.

#FISOffers

IELTS 2024
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HU HENGJIA ACHIEVES
AN OUTSTANDING SCORE OF EXi]
ON HER IELTS EXAM {)>+

Congratulations to Hu Hengjia for achieving
an outstanding score of 8.0 on the IELTS
exam! English is a global language, and
mastering it can unlock countless
opportunities, whether for further academic
pursuits, studying abroad, or advancing in
one’'s career. The school would like to

AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL UNIVERSITY

TALK @ FIS

On November 22, Ms. Chan Wai Yen, a
representative from the Australian
National University (ANU), visited FIS to
offer students valuable insights into
ANU’s academic programs, application
procedures, and admission criteria. She
also addressed inquiries regarding
student life at ANU, including available
support services, scholarships, and
opportunities for international students.
Her presentation provided a
comprehensive overview of the vibrant
and dynamic university community,
helping students gain a deeper
understanding of what studying at ANU

entails.

HALFIS
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highlight the importance of English and
hopes that Hu Hengjia's achievement will
inspire others to pursue excellence in the
language.

HAtFIS

FIS MINI BOXING COMPETITION

On November 29, the FIS Mini Boxing
Competition concluded with its grand finale.
Hosted by the FIS Boxing Club, the
competition spanned four match dates.
Throughout the event, club members
competed against each other, with winners
advancing to the next round. Regardless of
the outcome, all members demonstrated
great sportsmanship, exchanging
handshakes and smiles at the end of each
match. It was a memorable event that not
only showcased the members’ skills but also
highlighted the importance of camaraderie
and respect in both sport and life.

BRITISH COUNCIL TALK @ FIS fsu%%?l%“h‘ps - i

On November 25, Mr. Kane Flaherty, a
representative from the British Council, ”
delivered a talk for FIS students planning Y €

to study abroad in the UK. The session =
covered a wide range of topics, including

academic life, living in the UK, and A

experiencing its culture. It also provided
detailed information on UK scholarship

programs, practical tips for UCAS N/ ; ,
applications, and key strategies for ’ A~ _ NG5

crafting compelling personal statements. 3 S

The talk has undoubtedly given FIS
students a clearer understanding of the i K
study abroad experience in the UK. 3 p
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